       MINUTES OF USSVI TARHEEL BASE MEETING
                     HELD ON FEBRUARY 4, 2017 AT THE

                     AMERICAN LEGION POST#67                                                                                                                                                                                                       
                                       CARY, NC 
   Before the start of the Base meeting,16 Subvets and 1“First Mate” enjoyed breakfast plus socializing at the IHOP in Cary, NC.   
     Tarheel Base Commander Dave Campbell called the meeting to order at 10:08 AM with two blasts of the diving alarm- Green board! Pressure in the boat! Blow negative to the mark!  Base Chaplain Gene Rutter  offered up the opening prayer.  Base Secretary Bill Lowe led the 31 Subvets and one guest ( Subvet Daniel Wall’s wife Ann) in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.
                          INTRODUCTIONS 

     Commander Dave asked all WWII Subvets to stand and introduce themselves. A total of 4 WWII Subvets were present- Marty Kirwan, Joe Morgan, Don Moyer, and Bill Whelan.  As a way to honor these Greatest Generation Heroes, all present gave them a hearty round of applause.  Jim Wallace asked new Base member Joe Doyle for an introduction. Joe qualified on the USS Barb (SSN-596).  All other Subvets present introduced themselves by including the name of their qualification boat and the year they received their dolphins.  
                    TOLLING OF THE LOST BOATS

     The Tolling of the Lost Boats Ceremony for the months of January and February was conducted by Jerry Emerson and Tom McFadden accompanied by a slide presentation. Tom read the recounts of the 5 submarines lost in January and the 5 lost in February. Jerry tolled the bell for each of these 10 lost submarines in solemn remembrance of our shipmates who paid the ultimate sacrifice for their country.
SPEAKER- Gary Sikes’s presentation on oxygen generators had to be postponed due to Gary’s health issues. He is in a rehab facility after suffering a stroke. Hopefully, his program will be rescheduled for a future date.   
                      GOOD OF THE ORDER
                                                                                                        HOLLAND CLUB-  
Holland Club Coordinator Jim Davis stated he has 7 Holland Club inductions pending at this time, but all are delayed due non receipt of needed materials from National.

Jim will pass out Holland Club caps after the conclusion of the Base meeting. He will also be collecting annual $1.00 donations from Holland Club members. As info, Jim collected a total of $39.00 during the Base meeting.
                                         REPORTS
1-Tarheel Base Commander/ SE District 1Commander Dave Campbell- Dave said he would hold his comments until later in the meeting.

2- Tarheel Base Vice Commander Jim Davis-  No comment.

3- Base Secretary Bill Lowe entertained a motion to approve the minutes from the last Tarheel Base meeting held on October 1, 2016 as posted on the NC Subvets website and e-mailed to Base members. Motion was made, seconded, and passed for approval of minutes as posted. 
4-Base Treasurer Tom McFadden covered the treasurer’s report: 2016 balances- beginning of 2016 (operating account- $11,312.99) (events account- $834.44) for total of $12,147.43. 2016 end of year balances- operating- $10,087.62 and events- $560.16 for total of $10647.78.  Current balances are (regular account - $9,987.36) and (events account- $560.16) for total balance of $10,547.52. As added info, the total 2016 cash drop was partially due to fourth quarter one-time expenses that included a $1,000 donation to the Moonshine Mountain Project and $507 for Base supplied Holland Club caps. The events account at the beginning of the year, after the previous Pearl Harbor Dinner expenses, was $467.26 (showing the events account increased after the 2016 PH Dinner Expenses!!). 2016 Pearl Harbor Dinner financials (as reflected in the events account) were: Registration Income of $1,960.00 and payment to NCSU University Club of $1,867.10. The raffle during the 2016 Pearl Harbor Dinner netted $226.73 for the operating account. Per Tom, the Tarheel Base 2016 annual financial report was submitted and accepted in January 2017. Currently Tarheel Base membership still stands at 125 regular and no associate members. Please note Tom McFadden’s address: 730 Chelsea Drive; Sanford, NC 27332.                                                 5-Tarheel Base COB Jerry Emerson had no comment. 
 6-Website Master/National Treasurer Paul Hiser- Paul stated he is experiencing some technical problems with posting items on the website and hopes to have those resolved soon.                                                                                                                             7- Tarheel Base Storekeeper and Public Relations Officer Jim Wallace- An item Jim had for sale during the Base meeting was 2017 USSVI calendars for $10.00 each. He had a couple of jackets on display that had Tom McFadden’s embroidering on them. Jim took orders for these jackets plus orders for specifically designed caps at the conclusion of the Base meeting.  
8- North Carolina Subvets Commander/Carolina Piedmont Base Commander Rick Petitt was not in attendance.  

9- District Commander- Dave Campbell- Dave covered several items under old and new business.                                                                              10- S.E. Regional Commander Steve Bell was not present.                                                                                 
                                         OLD BUSINESS
         Parades & Events Upcoming

1. Raleigh St. Patrick’s Day Parade- Jerry Leppart will be “hauling” the torpedo float in the parade. He will be turning in the required liability insurance form containing Commander Dave’s address shortly. The parade is scheduled for 10:00 AM on Saturday, March 11th with additional info forth coming.

2. Azalea Festival Parade- Wilmington. Tarheel Base will not participate in this parade. Coastal Carolina Base has their submarine float they use for this parade and all Subvets are welcome to participate with them.

3. SOY- 2017- Presentation is scheduled for February 9, 2017. Commander Dave will be in attendance. As a note, the Tarheel Base contributed $225.00 to the Runners -Up Fund this year in place of  $400.00 donated last year.

4. 2016 Pearl Harbor Remembrance Dinner- Dave stated the event appeared to be a success, even though the attendance was down to a total of 50 this year. Food was outstanding and a buffet was a much better way to serve chow to the folks.
5. New venue for the 2017 Pearl Harbor Dinner was discussed. The Carolina Trace Country Club in Sanford has been proposed. At this time, reservations have been made for both the NCSU University Club and the Carolina Trace Country Club. Tom McFadden pointed out a date can’t be confirmed with Carolina Trace until a non- refundable deposit of $400 is paid. All agreed to stick with the University Club and hold the dinner on Saturday, December 9th. Motion was made, seconded, and passed for the Base to pick up the cost for the WWII Subvets in attendance at the Pearl Harbor Remembrance Dinner.
6. Submarine Birthday Ball- Commander Dave’s comments- I went out to all District Bases and asked them to check with their membership to get a census as to who would be interested in such an event. I have had very few responses. Most Bases have picnics and it is becoming intuitively obvious that a picnic may be the way to go. At previous meetings, Tarheel Base members seemed more interested in a picnic. A vote was taken by a show of hands and a Base picnic was the winner. Jim Wallace will head up the planning for a Base picnic- possibly to be held in October.  Another vote was taken on whether to have the Base picnic along with a golf tournament. The nay’s won out with the suggestion of holding a golf tournament on a separate date. Dave asked for suggestions for a venue type?? Note: Other Bases (CP/USS Virginia/CC Bases) have what appears to be meetings and events with a higher level of social interaction versus the Tarheel Base. My view- It is the involvement of their wives. (CC & CP were formed with involvement of the wives). Our breakfast get-togethers were a good time for socialization. When Golden Corral closed, we lost something! 
                             NEW BUSINESS 
1-Base Challenge coins- We have a source (Tom McFadden’s business) that can provide these coins for about $3.50 each- a savings of $2.00 per coin. Tom would do the design also. This would allow the Base Commander an opportunity to recognize Base members and others for efforts above the call of duty. After a bit of discussion, a motion was approved for Tom to produce these coins with one stipulation- Base members will be able to purchase these coins if they so desire.
2-Loss of tax exempt status due to falling below the number of war veterans. Dave asked about consideration for members with the Navy Expeditionary Medal. No go! Veteran’s service must fall within the war period dates. Our Base lost some members from this category, but we were still about 95%. From a National standpoint, we are 125 members short of having this tax exempt status as an organization. 
3-The SSN-777 Club is an organization initiated by the USNA alumni in Raleigh. Dave believes they would like our Base to be a part of their group for a possible way of lending additional financial support. At present, this may be too much to ask with our current obligations. The Tarheel Base is involved in the “boat sponsorship program” by supporting the USS Seawolf (SSN-21). As info, the Carolina/Piedmont Base Subvettes along with the Nathaniel Greene Base support the USS North Carolina (SSN-777) and the USS Asheville Base supports the USS Asheville (SSN-758).
4-New Awards Manual: District 1 has garnered a majority of the awards, probably due to Dick Kanning writing up many of the awards. We need to initiate awards in recognition of our membership! Please see Dave or other members of the Executive Committee with your recommendations as soon as possible. The deadline for submission of candidates for awards is the end of April.
5-Tarheel Base meetings- day, time, and location changes to garner more interest in meeting attendance plus support recruiting younger members. After some discussion, Butterbean Dixon volunteered to check with the nearby Train Station Restaurant on North Harrison Ave. and see if that would be a possible location to meet for breakfast prior to Base meetings. At this time, consensus is to stick with conducting Base meetings on even months at 10:00 AM. Also, on the “off months”, a breakfast /Executive Board meeting will be held on the first Thursday of the month at 9:30 AM- hopefully at the Train Station Restaurant. This get-together is tentatively scheduled for Thursday, March 2, 2017 with all Base members invited to participate.  
                        OPEN FLOOR
1- New Base member Joe Doyle stated he volunteers for the late night shift at the RDU USO. Joe will check on the possibility of having Tarheel Base members, as a group, help out at this facility. This will be a great way to help out service members and at the same time, promote Tarheel Subvets. 
2-  Tarheel Base Librarian Wolfgang Friedrich made a plea on behalf of Joe Morgan. A while back, during a Base meeting, someone checked out Joe’s copy of Blind Man’s Bluff. He is concerned that the person with the book is holding onto to it and not circulating same. Joe’s copy contains a picture of him as a cook on board the USS Cochino (SS-345). The narrative in the book incorrectly states Joe was a mess cook! 

3- Past Tarheel Base Chaplain Bill Whelan mentioned that Bill Settle of Sanford, a submarine sailor now on his Eternal Patrol, had never qualified. All were in agreement that the least we should do is touch base with his family members and offer condolences.                         
                       RAFFLE RESULTS                                                                                                                                  
 In the absence of raffle volunteer Dick Kanning, Rich Cimino conducted the 50/50 raffle drawing. Gary Lew was the big winner of $63.00. 
                         BENEDICTION                                               Chaplain Gene Rutter rendered the closing prayer that included traveling graces. 
                        ADJOURNMENT                                      Meeting was adjourned at: 12:01 PM with three blasts of the diving alarm. Surface the boat! The next Tarheel Base meeting will be held on April 1, 2017.
.

